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WHAT’S	INSIDE

Blanket picture going here

On	Sunday,	October	12th,	during	our	
church	 service	 we	 blessed	 100	
Blankets	 for	 Bridgeport	 that	 our	
dedicated	volunteers	have	completed.		

On	 Saturday,	 November	 1st,	 the	
Blanket	 Team	 members	 and	 Pastor	
Diane	 will	 travel	 to	 Silver	 Lake	 to	
present	the	blankets	to	the	Bridgeport	
Church,	during	their	Women's	Retreat	
Weekend.

The	Meeting	House	dressed	up	in	quilt	finery	during	the	2014	Fall	Festival
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LIKE	US	ON	FACEBOOK!

This	 summer	 Barbara	 Collins	 and	
Pastor	 Diane	 attended	 a	 3-day	 work-
shop	 in	 Syracuse,	 New	 York,	 on	 Faith	
Formation.		

The	focus	of	the	session	was	on	harnessing	
the	power	of	 technology	 for	 the	benefit	 of	 the	
congregation.		

We	will	be	looking	at	ways	to	update	and	upgrade	our	website,	
our	Facebook	page	and	our	email	correspondence.		If	you	have	
any	ideas	of	how	we	might	utilize	technology	to	reach	out	to	the	
congregation	and	the	community,	please	talk	with	Barbara	or	
Pastor	Diane.

Thank you!

Thank you !
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THIS	I	BELIEVE

	For	several	years	NPR	has	been	running	a	series	called	“This	I	
Believe.”		People	from	all	walks	of	life	are	asked	to	write	and	read	
a	short	essay	on	their	core	beliefs.		We	have	decided	to	take	this	
on	as	a	spiritual	practice	for	2014.		You	are	invited	to	share	your	
thoughts	 with	 the	 congregation	 by	 submitting	 a	 short	 essay	
(less	than	1000	words)	addressing	an	issue	or	value	that	you	
find	particularly	 important.	 	These	essays	are	 to	be	personal	
statements	and,	to	be	printed	in	the	newsletter,	 	will	be	subject	
to	 approval	 by	 the	 Pastor	 and	 the	 MHT	 Editor.	 	 For	 more	
information,	contact	Pastor	Diane	or	Pamela	Wyeth.	

WOMEN'S	BIBLE	STUDY
Acts	of	the	Apostles	–	Part	2

Women's	Bible	Study	will	start	meeting	on	Thursday,	January	
9th	at	4:30	in	the	Parish	Hall	library.	 	We	will	be	studying	the	
Acts	 of	 the	Apostles	 –	 continuing	with	 the	United	 Church	 of	
Christ	Still	Speaking	materials	that	we	used	in	the	Fall.	

The	group	is	open	to	all	women	–	no	Bible	experience	necessary.		
Materials	will	be	distributed	at	the	first	meeting,	or	you	can	pick	
them	up	ahead	of	time	from	Pastor	Diane.	 	Join	us	as	we	come	
together	to	hear	the	word	of	God	and	reflect	on	what	it	means	in	
our	lives	today.	

THIS	I	BELIEVE

	For	several	years	NPR	has	been	running	a	series	
called	“This	I	Believe.”		People	from	all	walks	of	life	
are	asked	to	write	and	read	a	short	essay	on	their	
core	beliefs.		

We	have	decided	to	take	this	on	a	spiritual	practice	
for	2014.	 	You	are	invited	to	share	your	thoughts	
with	the	congregation	by	submitting	a	short	essay	
(less	 than	 1000	 words)	 addressing	 an	 issue	 or	
value	that	you	find	particularly	important.		

These	essays	are	to	be	personal	statements	and	
their	publication	will	be	subject	to	approval	by	the	
Pastor	and	the	MHT	Editor.		For	more	information,	
contact	Pastor	Diane	or	Pamela	Wyeth.	

A bell is no bell 'til you ring it,
A song is no song 'til you sing it,

And love in your heart
Wasn’t put there to stay -

Love isn’t love
'Til you give it away.

~Oscar Hammerstein, Sound of Music

COMFORT	AND	CONVERSATION
Spring	session

A	bereavement	group	for	those	
who	have	suffered	the	loss	of	a	
loved	 one	meets	 on	Tuesday	
afternoons	 at	 4:00	 at	 the	
Salisbury	 Congregational	
Church	 in	 the	 Parish	 Hall	
Library.	This	group	is	open	to	
all	 and	 is	 co-facilitated	 by	
Pauline	 Miller,	 Social	 Worker	

with	 Salisbury	 Visiting	 Nurse	 Association,	 Pastor	
Diane	 and	 Rev.	 Eileen	 Epperson,	 Hospice	 Chaplain.		
Our	goal	is	to	provide	people	with	a	place	to	talk	about	
their	grief,	to	share	their	feelings	of	sadness,	and	to	
actively	plan	for	moving	forward.	The	group	will	be	
meeting	throughout	the	month	of	April.	

Attendance	 is	 open-ended.	 For	 more	 information	

CHARTER	FOR	COMPASSION

Work	continues	to	bring	the	Charter	for	Compassion	to	
the	 Salisbury	 community.	 	 On	 May	 6th	 the	 Charter	
Steering	 Committee	 (Pastor	 Diane,	 Rev.	 Eileen	
Epperson,	Laurance	Rand,	Jean	Wardell	and	Jo	Loi)	will	
host	a	luncheon	meeting	in	the	Parish	Hall	for	represen-
tatives	 from	all	 of	 the	area	 schools.	 	The	 focus	of	 the	
gathering	 will	 be	 to	 explore	 the	 ways	 schools	 are	
teaching	 compassion	 and	 providing	 opportunities	 for	
students	to	practice	compassion.	

For 	 more 	 in format ion 	 on 	 the 	 Char ter 	 v i s i t	
www.charterforcompassion.org	 or	 speak	 with	 Pastor	
Diane.	

WOMEN’S	BIBLE	STUDY

Women's	Bible	Study	started	our	study	of	
part	 three	of	 the	Book	of	Acts	on	April	

th24 .	 	We	will	 continue	 throughout	 the	
month	of	May,	meeting	on	Thursdays	at	

4:30	 in	 the	Parish	Hall	Library.	We	are	using	materials	
developed	by	the	United	Church	of	Christ's	Still	Speaking	
Writers	Group.		Materials	are	available	from	Pastor	Diane.		
No	prior	experience	is	necessary.		All	are	Welcome!

CONGREGATIONAL	CHURCH	OF	SALISBURY
MISSION	STATEMENT

Created	by	God,	Called	by	Jesus	Christ,	Guided	by	the	Holy	Spirit	we	
seek	to	love	God	with	all	our	hearts,	souls	and	minds	and	to	love	our	
neighbors	as	ourselves	through	worship,	education	and	service.	

LOVING	AND	SERVING	GOD	AND	NEIGHBOR

ne	of	the	things	I	am	most	grateful	for	(given	that	it	is	ONovember)	 is	 the	United	 Church	 of	 Christ	 and	 our	
congregational	 way	 of	 life.	 In	 the	 UCC,	 there	 are	 no	
authorities	that	direct	the	life	of	our	church.		Everything	is	
directed	from	the	congregation.	 	In	modern	parlance	that	
would	 be	 called	 organic.	 	 Each	 and	 every	 person	 has	 a	
voice,	a	vote	and	all	are	welcome.	

God	is	generous	and	steadfast	in	His	love	for	our	church	
and	us.		We,	in	turn,	are	called	to	share	that	same	love	with	
our	neighbors.	God's	amazing	grace	gets	played	out	in	a	
variety	of	ways.	An	idea	for	ministry	(such	as	blankets);	a	
passion	 (such	 as	 gardening);	 a	 talent	 (such	 as	 hymn	
writing);	 a	 dream	 (such	 as	 a	 new	 kitchen);	 a	 kindness	
(such	as	visiting	someone);	a	meal	shared	or	delivered	–	all	
are	expressions	of	God's	love	in	our	community.	

I	am	particularly	grateful	for	the	active	laity	of	this	church.	
Countless	hours	are	volunteered	every	month	to	ensure	
that	the	church	is	living	out	its	mission	to	Love	God	and	
Neighbor.	 	 I'm	certain	that	 if	we	tallied	up	all	 the	hours	
dedicated	to	making	this	a	vital	church	it	would	be	in	the	
thousands.	 	Serving	on	committees,	singing	in	the	choir,	
ringing	 bells,	 knitting	 shawls,	 teaching	 Sunday	 school,	
helping	in	the	nursery,	delivering	food	to	the	Corner	Food	
Pantry,	serving	dinner	in	Bridgeport…these	are	the	things	
that	make	our	faith	come	alive	on	a	daily	basis.	

Sundays	are	important	–	but	what	we	do	on	Sunday	(wor-
ship	God,	seek	forgiveness	for	our	sins,	express	our	grati-
tude,	study	scripture)	must	be	lived	out	all	week	long.	We	
gather	on	Sundays	to	fortify	ourselves,	to	nourish	our	souls,	
with	the	good	news	of	the	gospel	of	Jesus	Christ.	 	Well,	the	
news	is	only	good	if	it	gets	carried	out	into	the	world!

As	you	are	counting	your	blessings	this	month,	I	invite	you	to	
consider	what	role	you	play	in	our	church.	What	might	you	
do	to	contribute	to	the	life	of	our	community?		If	you	are	too	
busy	to	serve	on	a	committee	–	why	not	serve	coffee	(only	
takes	about	one	hour	a	year!)		If	you	don't	think	you	can	sing	
in	 the	 choir,	 why	 not	 volunteer	 in	 the	 nursery	 or	 drive	
someone	to	a	doctor's	appointment,	or	donate	a	can	of	soup.		
There	 is	 something	 for	 everyone	 and	 the	 beauty	 of	 our	
organic	model	is	that	every	bit	counts.	

As	I	sit	at	my	Thanksgiving	table	this	year,	I	will	give	thanks:	
for	you;	for	the	opportunity	to	serve	this	church	and	God;	for	
the	 love	 and	 support	 of	 family	 and	 friends;	 and	 for	 the	
abundant	blessings	in	my	life.	

Happy	Thanksgiving.	

May	God's	peace	be	with	you	on	your	journey,	

W����’�	B����	S����

The	 Women's	 Bible	 Study	 group	 will	 be	 meeting	 on	
Thursdays	at	4:30	throughout	the	month	of	November.		We	
will	be	studying	1Corinthians	–	using	the	United	Church	of	
Christ	 Listen	 Up!	 workbook.	 	 No	 previous	 experience	
required.	 	 Join	us	for	thoughtful	exploration	and	spirited	
conversation.		Materials	are	available	from	Pastor	Diane.	

S�����	L���		Fancy Camp Gala
On	Saturday	November	1st,	5:00	p.m.	–	9:00	p.m.	at	Sarah	
Porter	 Memorial	 Hall,	 First	 Church	 Congregational	 of	
Farmington,	UCC.	Dress	up	and	join	us,	as	we	celebrate	and	
raise	 support	 for	 Silver	 Lake's	 life-changing	 Outdoor	
Ministry,	and	toast	Co-Director	Anne	Hughes'	(SCC	Member)	
11	years	of	ministry	as	 she	 steps	out	 from	her	 role	as	Co-
Director	and	into	her	new	social	work	vocation.	

Gala	Co-Hosts:	Brian	Lapis	and	Chrissie	Wadelin,	featuring	
Silent	Auction,	 live	 jazz	and	musical	tributes	of	the	best	of	
SLCC	band,	Jolie	Rocke	Brown,	Dexter	the	band,	great	food,	
select	wines,	photo	ops	and	much	more.	Purchase	your	ticket	
now:	$100!	Then	you	can	join	the	herd	of	champion	stewards	
of	this	beloved,	thriving	ministry	as	we	continue	the	legacy	of	
forming	 life-sustaining	 leaders	 for	 the	 church	 and	 for	 the	
world.		As	Anne	says,	"Everyone	just	needs	to	figure	out	what	
they're	going	to	wear	to	Fancy	Camp	Gala,	and	everything	
will	work	out!"	(Tickets	are	available	for	purchase	online	at
	silverlake.ctucc.org/events.php?event=3768.)

W����’�	B����	S����

The	Women's	Bible	Study	group	will	be	
meeting	on	Thursdays	at	4:30	through-
out	the	month	of	November.	 	We	will	be	
studying	1Corinthians	–	using	the	United	

Church	of	Christ	Listen	Up!	workbook.	 	No	previous	experi-
ence	required.		Join	us	for	thoughtful	exploration	and	spirited	
conversation.		Materials	are	available	from	Pastor	Diane.	

We	are	inviting	you	to	our	first	

Please remember those in our communi- 
ties in need of the basics. Non perishable -
food is always welcome, and can be left in 
the baskets in the narthex.

Wondering what to do with your plastic 
grocery bags? The Food Pantry could al-
ways use them. 

Remember The Corner Food Pantry

www.thecornerfoodpantry.org

T�����������	B��������



This	is	the	second	in	a	series	of	articles	
written	by	Deacons	of	the	church

Please remember	 those	 in	our	 communi-	
ties	in	need	of	the	basics.	Non perishable	-
food	is	always	welcome,	and	can	be	left	in	
the	baskets	in	the	narthex.

Remember OWL’s Kitchen

The	 UCC	 of	 Bridgeport	 continues	 to	 wel-
come	winter	clothes	for	people	who	live	in	
the	 area	 and	 who	 participate	 in	 the	 out-
reach	programs	at	UCC	Bridgeport.	Clothes	
can	be	left	in	the	boxes	in	the	narthex.

By	Rev.	Dr.	Michael	Ciba

t	 is	 fairly	 predictable	 that,	 following	 any	 natural	 or	Ihuman	 caused	 disaster,	 someone,	 often	 identified	 by	
the	media	as	a	"religious	leader,"	will	pronounce	that	the	
catastrophe	was,	in	some	way,	evidence	of	God's	judgment	
against	some	person,	some	entity,	or	some	activity.	These	
statements	blaspheme	God	and	dishonor	the	victims	and	
survivors	of	tragedy.	

Bad	things	happened	in	Jesus'	time	the	same	way	they	do	
in	 every	 time	 and	 people	wanted	 to	 know	why.	 Roman	
soldiers	 attacked	 some	 worshipers	 while	 they	 were	
offering	sacrifice.	A	 tower	collapsed	and	killed	eighteen	
people.	Did	these	people	do	something	to	deserve	this?	I	
sure	hope	so,	because,	if	that's	how	the	world	works,	all	I	
have	to	do	is	not	do	what	they	did	and	bad	things	won't	
happen	to	me.

"You're	 thinking	 about	 this	 all	 wrong,"	 says	 Jesus.	 Bad	
things	and	good	things	happen	to	all	of	us.	Jesus	advises	all	
of	us,	"Unless	you	repent,	you	will	all	perish	just	as	they	
did."	 The	word	 "repent"	 translates	 a	 form	 of	 the	 Greek	
word	metanoia.	It	means	"to	change	one's	mind,"	but	not	
the	way	we	might	change	our	mind	about	whether	to	have	
coffee	or	 tea.	Rather,	 it	means	 to	completely	change	 the	
way	we	look	at	things,	to	turn	our	lives	around,	to	com-
pletely	change	how	we	act	and	how	we	behave	because	we	
see	life	from	a	new	perspective.

With	 these	 words,	 Jesus	 calls	 us	 to	 look	 at	 the	 whole	
question	of	evil	in	a	new	and	radically	simple	way.	We	need	
to	stop	fretting	about	the	good	and	bad	things	that	happen	
to	us	and	to	others.	We	need	to	live	as	God	wants	us	to	live:	
knowing	that	loving	God	and	loving	our	neighbor	are	the	
most	important	things	God	calls	us	to	do.

The	Rev.	Dr.	Michael	Ciba	is	Southwest	Regional	Minister	for	
the	 Connecticut	 Conference	 UCC.,	 and	 was	 our	 Regional	
Minister	for	many	years.

Our	church	plays	an	important	role	in	the	success	of	
OWL’s	Kitchen,	our	 local	 food	pantry.	 	Through	our	
donations	 of	 food	 and	money,	 as	well	 as	 some	 key	
volunteers,	 this	 community	 resource	 is	 able	 to	
provide	food	to	dozens	of	families	each	month.		Please	
remember	 to	bring	your	non-perishable	 food	dona-
tions	 to	 church	 on	 the	 first	 Sunday	 of	 each	month.	
During	 the	 church	 school	 year,	 children	 collect	 the	
food	and	bless	it,	learning	an	important	lesson	about	
Christian	mission	in	the	world.

REMEMBER

Summer afternoon—summer afternoon; to me 
those have always been the two most beautiful 
words in the English language. ~Henry James

Fatherhood: Jimmy Piersal on how to diaper a baby, 1968

Spread the diaper in the position of the diamond with you at bat.  
Then fold second base down to home and set the baby on the 
pitcher's mound.  Put first base and third together, bring up home 
plate and pin the three together.  Of course, in case of rain, you 
gotta call the game and start all over again.

TRANSITIONSTRANSITIONS

Please	remember	those	in	our	communities	in	
need	of	the	basics.	Non-perishable	food	is	al-
ways	welcome,	and	can	be	left	in	the	baskets	in	
the	narthex.

Remember OWL’s Kitchen

Please	remember	those	in	our	communi-
ties	in	need	of	the	basics.	Non-perishable	
food	is	always	welcome,	and	can	be	left	in	
the	baskets	in	the	narthex.

Remember OWL’s Kitchen

MEN'S	BIBLE	BREAKFAST

Coffee	and	goodies	at	7:45.		
	Study	8:00-	9:00

Resuming		Friday,	January	17th,	once	
again,	Leo	and	Dick	will	do	their	"tag	
team"	every	Friday	morning.

Our	topic	will	be:	“	Myth	and	Truth	in	the	Holy	Bible.”	

Conversation	will	 be	 lively!	 All	men	 are	welcome.	 	 No	 prior	
experience	necessary. ~	Dick	Tabe

Spirit CornerSpirit Corner 

Cecile	Gilson	is	the	Assistant	to	the	Conference	Minister	
for	the	Connecticut	Conference,	UCC.
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The	Deacons	encourage	everyone	to	pick	up	a	green	
"The	Essentials"	booklet	to	fill	out	and	have	on	file.	
You’ll	find	them	on	the	marble	table.
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We	 will	 be	 looking	 for	 volunteers	 to	 go	 to	
Bridgeport	 on	 Tuesday,	 Nov	 25th.	 The	 group	
will	leave	the	church	around	1:00	p.m.,	arriving	
around	2:30	to	help	prep	for	their	Thanksgiving	
dinner.	 There	 will	 be	 no	 serving,	 since	 their	
celebration	is	Thanksgiving	Day.	We	will	just	be	
putting	 table	 cloths	 on,	 decorating	 the	 tables	
and	doing	the	prep	work.	We	should	be	through	
by	6:00	p.m.	You’ll	find	a	sign-up	sheet	on	the	
marble	table.

~	Peggy	Heck

How	do	you	measure	the	success	of	an	
annual	event	that	has	been	going	on	for	
many	years,	such	as	 the	Salisbury	Fall	
Festival?	 	 Well,	 there	 are	 many	 mea-
sures	 of	 success	 –	 from	 financial,	 to	
volunteers,	 to	 material	 donations,	 to	
good	times,	to	a	sense	of	community.

Then	by	all	measures	the	2014	Fall	Festival	was	a	tremendous	
success!	 	Preliminary	financial	records	show	that	gross	income	
was	over	$13,000!	 	Over	50	members	and	friends	volunteered	
time	to	greet	visitors,	cook	hot	dogs,	paint	faces,	sell	items,	and	
drive	a	tractor.	 	Others	donated	unwanted	items	to	the	Treasure	
Trove,	 baked	 goodies	 for	 the	 Country	 Kitchen,	 and	 brought	
beautiful	 quilts	 to	 decorate	 the	 Meeting	 House.	 	 Still	 others	
volunteered	 behind	 the	 scenes	 to	 unwrap	 global	 crafts,	 price	
“treasures”,	 	purchase	popcorn	and	balloons,	set	up	tables,	and	
decorate	with	flowers	and	mums.		

There	are	far	too	many	people	to	name	individually.	 	However,	
special	thanks	must	be	given	to	those	who	volunteered	to	chair	
an	 activity: 	 	 Barbara	 Coll ins—Treasure	 Trove; 	 Jane	
Capecelatro—Country	 Kitchen;	 Amanda	 Roberts—Global	
Crafts;	Jennifer	and	Tony	Good—Children's	Activities;	Sarah	and	
Erik	Rydingsword—Hot	Dog	Tent;	Sarah	Zarbock—Quilt	Show;	
John	Estabrook	and	Jennifer	Weigel—Finances;	and	Mike	Fitting	
and	Lee	Collins—Set-Up	and	Take-Down.		

In	spite	of	the	rainy	Saturday	morning,	a	good	time	was	had	by	all.		
Throughout	 the	 weekend	we	 heard:“The	 quilt	 display	 is	 gor-
geous...”	 	“These	are	the	best	hot	dogs,	ever....”	 	“Our	kids	 look	
forward	to	the	magic	show	and	hay	ride	every	year....”	 	“Ah,	the	
delicious	smell	of	baking	bread...”		“The	granola	was	so	delicious,	
I	came	back	for	more...”		“These	will	make	great	Christmas	gifts....”

But	perhaps	the	greatest	measure	of	success	is	the	atmosphere	
created	 by	 everyone	 involved.	 	 The	 Salisbury	 Congregational	
Church	 displayed	 smiles,	 laughter,	 good	 times,	 friendliness,	
conversations,	greetings,	and	a	sense	of	community.		We	worked	
hard	together....we	had	fun	together...and	we	created	a	successful	
Fall	Festival	together.		Thanks	to	everyone!

~	Kathy	Mera	and	Jeanette	Weber
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Spirit CornerSpirit Corner 

“For	in	six	days	the	LORD	made	heaven	and	earth..."	You	
remember	that	story,	don't	you?

It	 starts	 with,	 "Let	 there	 be	 light,"	 and	 it	 progresses	
through	sky	and	earth,	sun	and	moon,	plants	and	animals.	
All	 blessed,	 all	 good,	 so	 very	 good.	 And	 then,	 on	 the	
seventh	day,	God	rested.

Here's	what	I	want	to	know:	What	did	God	do	while	he	
rested?	How	did	God	spend	her	day	off?

Did	 God	 sit	 around	 all	 day	 in	 her	 pajamas,	 gorging	 on	
Netflix	and	Ben	&	Jerry's	straight	from	the	tub?	Had	God	
been	so	busy	working	all	week	long	that	he	had	to	spend	
that	seventh	day	doing	laundry,	running	errands,	catching	
up	on	email,	paying	bills?	Did	God	feel	guilty	about	taking	
time	off	because	there	was	so	much	work	still	to	be	done?

Of	course,	we	can't	know	exactly	what	God	did	on	 that	
seventh	day.	But	the	rabbinic	tradition	gives	us	a	wonder-
ful	way	to	think	about	it.	The	rabbis	have	interpreted	this	
story	to	mean	that	there	was,	in	fact,	something	yet	to	be	
created	on	that	seventh	day,	something	without	which	the	
universe	would	be	incomplete.	That	something	is	called,	
in	Hebrew,	menuha.	We	often	translate	this	word	as	"rest,"	
but	its	meaning	runs	deeper	than	that.	Menuha	is	not	just	
the	absence	of	work;	it	is	the	presence	of	delight.

Can	 you	 imagine	 God	 on	 that	 seventh	 day,	 strolling	
through	a	field	of	wildflowers,	taking	a	dip	in	the	ocean,	
savoring	the	sweetness	of	a	strawberry,	playing	fetch	with	
a	golden	retriever,	listening	to	a	child	laugh,	sitting	down	
to	dinner	at	a	candlelit	table?

What	God	created	on	that	seventh	day	was	rest,	to	be	sure,	
but	 it	was	an	active,	appreciative,	 relational	rest,	a	rest	
characterized	by	delight,	a	rest	that	 is	both	a	gift	and	a	
commandment.

What	would	it	be	like	if	we	approached	our	sabbath	days	
with	 that	kind	of	eagerness,	 that	kind	of	 joy?	And	how	
might	that	spirit	of	sabbath	delight	spill	over	into	the	rest	
of	our	days?

Delight
by	the	Rev.	Jocelyn	B.	Gardner	Spencer

The	Rev.	Jocelyn	B.	Gardner	Spencer	is	pastor	of	the	
First	Congregational	Church	of	Woodstock,	CT.

!

On	 Sunday,	 November	 23rd	 we	
will	 welcome	 Reverend	 Kent	
Siladi,	Conference	Minister	for	the	
Connecticut	 Conference	 of	 the	
United	 Church	 of	 Christ	 to	 our	
worship	service.		We	have	planned	
a 	 specia l 	 intergenerat ional	
service,	 including	 the	 Bell	 Choir!		
Following	worship	we	will	host	a	
luncheon	for	anyone	interested	in	
visiting	with	Reverend	Siladi.	

Reverend	Siladi	has	been	serving	our	conference	in	this	capacity	
since	2013.	Rev.	 Siladi	 is	 a	Connecticut	native,	 growing	up	 in	
Stamford,	and	a	born	and	bred	son	of	the	United	Church	of	Christ.	
He	attended	Nasson	College	where	he	 received	a	Bachelor	of	
Arts	Degree	in	Psychology,	and	Yale	Divinity	School,	graduating	
with	a	Master	of	Divinity	Degree.	After	graduating	 from	Yale,	
Kent	was	ordained	and	served	churches	in	Brookfield	and	North	
Guilford	before	serving	as	a	Regional	Minister	for	the	Connecti-
cut	Conference.

Rev.	 Siladi	 served	 five-and-a-half	 years	 as	 the	 Conference	
Minister	 for	 the	 Florida	 Conference	 United	 Church	 of	 Christ.	
Throughout	his	career	Kent	has	demonstrated	a	faithfulness	and	
passion	for	the	church	and	its	work	in	mission,	stewardship	and	
financial	 sustainability,	 relationship	 building	 and	 networking	
clergy	 and	 churches,	 bringing	 the	 church	 into	 the	 future	 and	
sharing	his	deep	ties	to	and	appreciation	for	the	United	Church	
of	Christ.

In	 his	 spare	 time	 Kent	 enjoys	 golf,	 music,	 technology,	 and	
spending	time	with	friends	and	family.	He	is	a	devoted	husband,	
father,	and	grandfather.	

Please	join	us	on	November	23rd	to	welcome	Reverend	Siladi	to	
Salisbury.		Contact	Pastor	Diane	for	more	information.	
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On	Tuesday,	November	25th,	at	7:00	p.m.	we	
will	 gather	 with	 our	 neighbors	 at	 Trinity	
Lime	Rock	Episcopal	Church	for	the	annual	
Service	of	Thanksgiving.	 	 	Representatives	

from	local	churches,	synagogues,	 	and	religious	organizations	
will	come	together	to	give	thanks	to	God	for	the	blessings	in	our	
lives.	 	This	is	a	great	family	event	and	a	wonderful	way	to	start	
the	holiday	season.		


